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Jared Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director  

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 

Denver, CO 80203 

October 21, 2019 
 
Mike T. Weldon 
George T. Weldon Construction, LLC 
P.O. Box 1170 
Vernal, UT  84078 
 
Re: Receipt of 110(c) to 112(c) Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Conversion 

Application, North River Gravel Pit Extension, Permit No. M-1999-007- CN01 
 
Dear Mr. Weldon: 
 
On October 17, 2019, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety received your 110 to 112 
Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Conversion application for the North River Gravel Pit 
Extension, which is located in Rio Blanco County.  All comment and review periods began on 
October 17, 2019.  The decision date for your application is scheduled for January 15, 2020. 
 
Within ten (10) days after submittal, you must publish notice in a newspaper of general circulation 
in the locality of the proposed mining operation once a week for four (4) consecutive weeks.  
Immediately after the first publication, mail a copy of the notice to all owners of record of surface 
and mineral rights, holders of any recorded easements, and all owners of record of lands that are 
within 200 feet of the boundary of the affected land.  Proof of notice and mailings, such as 
Certified Mail - Return Receipt Requested, must be submitted to the Division of Reclamation, 
Mining and Safety prior to the decision date.  Additionally, any changes or additions to the 
application on file in our office must also be reflected in the public review copy which has been 
placed with the Rio Blanco County Clerk and Recorder. 
 
The Division is reviewing your application to determine whether it is adequate to meet the 
requirements of the Act.  We will contact you if additional information is needed. 
 
Please be reminded that all operators must contact the Colorado Department of Health, Water 
Quality Control Division regarding storm water permits. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scottie Tate 
Program Assistant for  
Dustin M. Czapla 
Environmental Protection Specialist 

http://mining.state.co.us/


  

 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 Denver, CO 80203 P (303) 866-3567 F (303) 832-8106   https://mining.state.co.us

Jared Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 

October 21, 2019 
 
State Board of Land Commissioners 
Department of Natural Resources 
1127 Sherman Street, Suite 300 
Denver, CO  80203-2206 
 
RE: Notice of 110(c) to 112(c) Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Conversion 

Application Consideration  
George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, North River Gravel Pit Extension, Permit No. M-
1999-007 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
Please be advised that on October 17, 2019, George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, whose address 
and telephone number are P.O. Box 1170, Vernal, UT  84078; (435) 789-9059, filed an application 
to convert M-1999-007, North River Gravel Pit Extension, a 110(c) Limited Impact Construction 
Materials Permit to a 112(c) Regular Construction Materials Permit.  The mining and reclamation 
operation is located at or near Section 5, Township 1N, Range 102W, 06 Principal Meridian, in Rio 
Blanco County.  The application decision is scheduled for January 15, 2020. 
 
A copy of the application is available for review at the Rio Blanco County Clerk & Recorder's office 
and at the office of the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215, 1313 Sherman 
Street, Denver, Colorado 80203. 
 
If you desire to make comments or objections, they must be submitted within twenty (20) days of 
the date of the newspaper public notice to be considered in the application review process by the 
Division.  You should contact the applicant for the newspaper publication date.  If we do not 
receive your comments or any objection by the end of the public comment period, the Office will 
assume you have no objection or comment to the proposed activity 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scottie Tate 
Program Assistant for 
Dustin M. Czapla 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
M-CR-04 

 



  

 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 Denver, CO 80203 P (303) 866-3567 F (303) 832-8106   https://mining.state.co.us

Jared Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 

October 21, 2019 
 
Office of Archaeology & Historic Preservation 
History Colorado Center 
1200 Broadway 
Denver, CO  80203 
 
RE: Notice of 110(c) to 112(c) Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Conversion 

Application Consideration  
George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, North River Gravel Pit Extension, Permit No. M-
1999-007 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
Please be advised that on October 17, 2019, George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, whose address and 
telephone number are P.O. Box 1170, Vernal, UT  84078; (435) 789-9059, filed an application to convert 
M-1999-007, North River Gravel Pit Extension, a 110(c) Limited Impact Construction Materials Permit 
to a 112(c) Regular Construction Materials Permit.  The mining and reclamation operation is located at 
or near Section 5, Township 1N, Range 102W, 06 Principal Meridian, in Rio Blanco County.  The 
application decision is scheduled for January 15, 2020. 
 
A copy of the application is available for review at the Rio Blanco County Clerk & Recorder's office and 
at the office of the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215, 1313 Sherman Street, Denver, 
Colorado 80203. 
 
If you desire to make comments or objections, they must be submitted within twenty (20) days of the 
date of the newspaper public notice to be considered in the application review process by the Division.  
You should contact the applicant for the newspaper publication date.  If we do not receive your 
comments or any objection by the end of the public comment period, the Office will assume you have 
no objection or comment to the proposed activity 
 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scottie Tate 
Program Assistant for 
Dustin M. Czapla 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
M-CR-04 

 



  

 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 Denver, CO 80203 P (303) 866-3567 F (303) 832-8106   https://mining.state.co.us

Jared Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 

October 21, 2019 
 
Kevin Rein 
Division of Water Resources – DNR, State Engineer 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 818 
Denver, CO  80203 
 
RE: Notice of 110(c) to 112(c) Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Conversion 

Application Consideration  
George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, North River Gravel Pit Extension, Permit No. M-
1999-007 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
Please be advised that on October 17, 2019, George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, whose address 
and telephone number are P.O. Box 1170, Vernal, UT  84078; (435) 789-9059, filed an application 
to convert M-1999-007, North River Gravel Pit Extension, a 110(c) Limited Impact Construction 
Materials Permit to a 112(c) Regular Construction Materials Permit.  The mining and reclamation 
operation is located at or near Section 5, Township 1N, Range 102W, 06 Principal Meridian, in Rio 
Blanco County.  The application decision is scheduled for January 15, 2020. 
 
A copy of the application is available for review at the Rio Blanco County Clerk & Recorder's office 
and at the office of the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215, 1313 Sherman 
Street, Denver, Colorado 80203. 
 
If you desire to make comments or objections, they must be submitted within twenty (20) days of 
the date of the newspaper public notice to be considered in the application review process by the 
Division.  You should contact the applicant for the newspaper publication date.  If we do not 
receive your comments or any objection by the end of the public comment period, the Office will 
assume you have no objection or comment to the proposed activity 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scottie Tate 
Program Assistant for 
Dustin M. Czapla 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
M-CR-04 

 



  

 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 Denver, CO 80203 P (303) 866-3567 F (303) 832-8106   https://mining.state.co.us

Jared Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 

October 21, 2019 
 
Colo. Dept. of Public Health & Environment 
Water Quality Control Division 
4300 Cherry Creek Drive South 
Denver, CO  80246-1530 
 
RE: Notice of 110(c) to 112(c) Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Conversion 

Application Consideration  
George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, North River Gravel Pit Extension, Permit No. M-
1999-007 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
Please be advised that on October 17, 2019, George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, whose address and 
telephone number are P.O. Box 1170, Vernal, UT  84078; (435) 789-9059, filed an application to convert 
M-1999-007, North River Gravel Pit Extension, a 110(c) Limited Impact Construction Materials Permit 
to a 112(c) Regular Construction Materials Permit.  The mining and reclamation operation is located at 
or near Section 5, Township 1N, Range 102W, 06 Principal Meridian, in Rio Blanco County.  The 
application decision is scheduled for January 15, 2020. 
 
A copy of the application is available for review at the Rio Blanco County Clerk & Recorder's office and 
at the office of the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215, 1313 Sherman Street, Denver, 
Colorado 80203. 
 
If you desire to make comments or objections, they must be submitted within twenty (20) days of the 
date of the newspaper public notice to be considered in the application review process by the Division.  
You should contact the applicant for the newspaper publication date.  If we do not receive your 
comments or any objection by the end of the public comment period, the Office will assume you have 
no objection or comment to the proposed activity 
 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scottie Tate 
Program Assistant for 
Dustin M. Czapla 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
M-CR-04 

 



  

 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 Denver, CO 80203 P (303) 866-3567 F (303) 832-8106   https://mining.state.co.us

Jared Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 

October 21, 2019 
 
Susan B. Nall 
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
Colorado West Branch/ Grand Junction Office 
400 Rood Avenue, Room 224 
Grand Junction, CO  81501-2563 
 
RE: Notice of 110(c) to 112(c) Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Conversion 

Application Consideration  
George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, North River Gravel Pit Extension, Permit No. M-
1999-007 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
Please be advised that on October 17, 2019, George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, whose address and 
telephone number are P.O. Box 1170, Vernal, UT  84078; (435) 789-9059, filed an application to convert 
M-1999-007, North River Gravel Pit Extension, a 110(c) Limited Impact Construction Materials Permit 
to a 112(c) Regular Construction Materials Permit.  The mining and reclamation operation is located at 
or near Section 5, Township 1N, Range 102W, 06 Principal Meridian, in Rio Blanco County.  The 
application decision is scheduled for January 15, 2020. 
 
A copy of the application is available for review at the Rio Blanco County Clerk & Recorder's office and 
at the office of the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215, 1313 Sherman Street, Denver, 
Colorado 80203. 
 
If you desire to make comments or objections, they must be submitted within twenty (20) days of the 
date of the newspaper public notice to be considered in the application review process by the Division.  
You should contact the applicant for the newspaper publication date.  If we do not receive your 
comments or any objection by the end of the public comment period, the Office will assume you have 
no objection or comment to the proposed activity 
 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scottie Tate 
Program Assistant for 
Dustin M. Czapla 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
M-CR-04 

 



  

 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 Denver, CO 80203 P (303) 866-3567 F (303) 832-8106   https://mining.state.co.us

Jared Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 

October 21, 2019 
 
Jan Glass 
Board of Supervisors - Soil Conservation Dist. 
Douglas Creek Conservation District 
P.O. Box 837 
Meeker, CO  81641-0837 
 
RE: Notice of 110(c) to 112(c) Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Conversion 

Application Consideration  
George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, North River Gravel Pit Extension, Permit No. M-
1999-007 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
Please be advised that on October 17, 2019, George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, whose address and 
telephone number are P.O. Box 1170, Vernal, UT  84078; (435) 789-9059, filed an application to convert 
M-1999-007, North River Gravel Pit Extension, a 110(c) Limited Impact Construction Materials Permit 
to a 112(c) Regular Construction Materials Permit.  The mining and reclamation operation is located at 
or near Section 5, Township 1N, Range 102W, 06 Principal Meridian, in Rio Blanco County.  The 
application decision is scheduled for January 15, 2020. 
 
A copy of the application is available for review at the Rio Blanco County Clerk & Recorder's office and 
at the office of the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215, 1313 Sherman Street, Denver, 
Colorado 80203. 
 
If you desire to make comments or objections, they must be submitted within twenty (20) days of the 
date of the newspaper public notice to be considered in the application review process by the Division.  
You should contact the applicant for the newspaper publication date.  If we do not receive your 
comments or any objection by the end of the public comment period, the Office will assume you have 
no objection or comment to the proposed activity 
 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scottie Tate 
Program Assistant for 
Dustin M. Czapla 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
M-CR-04 

 



  

 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 Denver, CO 80203 P (303) 866-3567 F (303) 832-8106   https://mining.state.co.us

Jared Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 

October 21, 2019 
 
John Toolen 
Colorado Parks and Wildlife 
Habitat Biologist - Grand Junction - Area 7 
711 Independent Ave. 
Grand Junction, CO  81505 
 
RE: Notice of 110(c) to 112(c) Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Conversion 

Application Consideration  
George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, North River Gravel Pit Extension, Permit No. M-
1999-007 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
Please be advised that on October 17, 2019, George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, whose address and 
telephone number are P.O. Box 1170, Vernal, UT  84078; (435) 789-9059, filed an application to convert 
M-1999-007, North River Gravel Pit Extension, a 110(c) Limited Impact Construction Materials Permit 
to a 112(c) Regular Construction Materials Permit.  The mining and reclamation operation is located at 
or near Section 5, Township 1N, Range 102W, 06 Principal Meridian, in Rio Blanco County.  The 
application decision is scheduled for January 15, 2020. 
 
A copy of the application is available for review at the Rio Blanco County Clerk & Recorder's office and 
at the office of the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215, 1313 Sherman Street, Denver, 
Colorado 80203. 
 
If you desire to make comments or objections, they must be submitted within twenty (20) days of the 
date of the newspaper public notice to be considered in the application review process by the Division.  
You should contact the applicant for the newspaper publication date.  If we do not receive your 
comments or any objection by the end of the public comment period, the Office will assume you have 
no objection or comment to the proposed activity 
 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scottie Tate 
Program Assistant for 
Dustin M. Czapla 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
M-CR-04 

 



  

 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 Denver, CO 80203 P (303) 866-3567 F (303) 832-8106   https://mining.state.co.us

Jared Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 

October 21, 2019 
 
Town Manager 
Town of Rangely 
209 E. Main Street 
Rangely, CO  81648 
 
RE: Notice of 110(c) to 112(c) Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Conversion 

Application Consideration  
George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, North River Gravel Pit Extension, Permit No. M-
1999-007 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
Please be advised that on October 17, 2019, George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, whose address and 
telephone number are P.O. Box 1170, Vernal, UT  84078; (435) 789-9059, filed an application to convert 
M-1999-007, North River Gravel Pit Extension, a 110(c) Limited Impact Construction Materials Permit 
to a 112(c) Regular Construction Materials Permit.  The mining and reclamation operation is located at 
or near Section 5, Township 1N, Range 102W, 06 Principal Meridian, in Rio Blanco County.  The 
application decision is scheduled for January 15, 2020. 
 
A copy of the application is available for review at the Rio Blanco County Clerk & Recorder's office and 
at the office of the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215, 1313 Sherman Street, Denver, 
Colorado 80203. 
 
If you desire to make comments or objections, they must be submitted within twenty (20) days of the 
date of the newspaper public notice to be considered in the application review process by the Division.  
You should contact the applicant for the newspaper publication date.  If we do not receive your 
comments or any objection by the end of the public comment period, the Office will assume you have 
no objection or comment to the proposed activity 
 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scottie Tate 
Program Assistant for 
Dustin M. Czapla 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
M-CR-04 

 



  

 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 Denver, CO 80203 P (303) 866-3567 F (303) 832-8106   https://mining.state.co.us

Jared Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 

October 21, 2019 
 
Mark Sprague 
County Planner 
Rio Blanco County Planning Department 
P.O. Box 599 
Meeker, CO  81641 
 
RE: Notice of 110(c) to 112(c) Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Conversion 

Application Consideration  
George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, North River Gravel Pit Extension, Permit No. M-
1999-007 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
Please be advised that on October 17, 2019, George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, whose address and 
telephone number are P.O. Box 1170, Vernal, UT  84078; (435) 789-9059, filed an application to convert 
M-1999-007, North River Gravel Pit Extension, a 110(c) Limited Impact Construction Materials Permit 
to a 112(c) Regular Construction Materials Permit.  The mining and reclamation operation is located at 
or near Section 5, Township 1N, Range 102W, 06 Principal Meridian, in Rio Blanco County.  The 
application decision is scheduled for January 15, 2020. 
 
A copy of the application is available for review at the Rio Blanco County Clerk & Recorder's office and 
at the office of the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215, 1313 Sherman Street, Denver, 
Colorado 80203. 
 
If you desire to make comments or objections, they must be submitted within twenty (20) days of the 
date of the newspaper public notice to be considered in the application review process by the Division.  
You should contact the applicant for the newspaper publication date.  If we do not receive your 
comments or any objection by the end of the public comment period, the Office will assume you have 
no objection or comment to the proposed activity 
 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scottie Tate 
Program Assistant for 
Dustin M. Czapla 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
M-CR-04 
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Jared Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 

October 21, 2019 
 
Rio Blanco County Commissioners 
P.O. Box I 
Meeker, CO  81641 
 
RE: Notice of 110(c) to 112(c) Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Conversion 

Application Consideration  
George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, North River Gravel Pit Extension, Permit No. M-
1999-007 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
Please be advised that on October 17, 2019, George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, whose address 
and telephone number are P.O. Box 1170, Vernal, UT  84078; (435) 789-9059, filed an application 
to convert M-1999-007, North River Gravel Pit Extension, a 110(c) Limited Impact Construction 
Materials Permit to a 112(c) Regular Construction Materials Permit.  The mining and reclamation 
operation is located at or near Section 5, Township 1N, Range 102W, 06 Principal Meridian, in Rio 
Blanco County.  The application decision is scheduled for January 15, 2020. 
 
A copy of the application is available for review at the Rio Blanco County Clerk & Recorder's office 
and at the office of the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215, 1313 Sherman 
Street, Denver, Colorado 80203. 
 
If you desire to make comments or objections, they must be submitted within twenty (20) days of 
the date of the newspaper public notice to be considered in the application review process by the 
Division.  You should contact the applicant for the newspaper publication date.  If we do not 
receive your comments or any objection by the end of the public comment period, the Office will 
assume you have no objection or comment to the proposed activity 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scottie Tate 
Program Assistant for 
Dustin M. Czapla 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
M-CR-04 
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Jared Polis, Governor  |  Dan Gibbs, Executive Director  |  Virginia Brannon, Director 

1313 Sherman St. Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 

October 21, 2019 
 
Jennifer Maiolo 
U.S. Bureau of Land Management 
Little Snake Field Office 
455 Emerson St. 
Craig, CO  81625 
 
RE: Notice of 110(c) to 112(c) Construction Materials Reclamation Permit Conversion 

Application Consideration  
George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, North River Gravel Pit Extension, Permit No. M-
1999-007 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
 
Please be advised that on October 17, 2019, George T. Weldon Construction, LLC, whose address and 
telephone number are P.O. Box 1170, Vernal, UT  84078; (435) 789-9059, filed an application to convert 
M-1999-007, North River Gravel Pit Extension, a 110(c) Limited Impact Construction Materials Permit 
to a 112(c) Regular Construction Materials Permit.  The mining and reclamation operation is located at 
or near Section 5, Township 1N, Range 102W, 06 Principal Meridian, in Rio Blanco County.  The 
application decision is scheduled for January 15, 2020. 
 
A copy of the application is available for review at the Rio Blanco County Clerk & Recorder's office and 
at the office of the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215, 1313 Sherman Street, Denver, 
Colorado 80203. 
 
If you desire to make comments or objections, they must be submitted within twenty (20) days of the 
date of the newspaper public notice to be considered in the application review process by the Division.  
You should contact the applicant for the newspaper publication date.  If we do not receive your 
comments or any objection by the end of the public comment period, the Office will assume you have 
no objection or comment to the proposed activity 
 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Scottie Tate 
Program Assistant for 
Dustin M. Czapla 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
M-CR-04 

 


